Natural Sciences Chairs Council

April 6, 2009
1:00-2:58 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year: 
Projects Supported by Council of Chairs:   A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and potable water for the BI and PS buildings, and update the College website.

Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase external grant activity, increase student research opportunities with faculty, open part of the museum, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College, seek to establish equipment service contracts.
Approval of minutes for March 23, 2009.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Cindy– She attended a research conference last week and there is NIH money available for genetic disorders of sex development research.
· Peter – Dr. Zahid Hasan was a finalist for the Mathematical Association of America Teaching Award.
· George – MASS Open House on March 27th was a success. Eighteen students attended. The invite pool was expanded to include the top 2% of CSUSB applicants.

· Terry – Dr. Aaron Moffett received a community award from Molina Healthcare in the amount of $1000 for his work with the Sports DisAbility Festival.
2. Announcements from Administration
· Budget update– The state of California will not be receiving $10 billion in stimulus money and will only receive $8 billion. Therefore, the CSU has to pay back $50 million. CSUSB will have to pay $2 million of that amount. More cuts may come after the special election being held in May. There will not be a May revise, but it should come out in June. There will not be increased enrollments for three to four years. Do not add additional classes without prior approval from the dean.
· Survey of electrical appliances – Facilties Services will be doing a survey of electrical appliances across campus to improve the electrical efficiency on campus.
· Enrollment payback – The chancellor is not going to take back money if the university goes over 2% this year. There is a proposal for next year that includes calculating enrollment targets quarterly. If the university is over 2% for the quarter, CSUSB will have to pay back 50% of the additional revenue to the Chancellor’s Office.
· Spring Break in Korea – Dr. So and Ken Han took 27 students to Korea. The trip went exceptionally well. There will be a show and tell on April 17th in the afternoon. The dean will send out more information regarding this event. 
Action Items: 
1.  Selection of CNS Outstanding Alumnus – Sundip Doshi
2. Selection of CNS Outstanding Teaching Award – Colleen Talbot
3. Selection of CNS Outstanding Professional Growth Award – Sue Lederer
4. Selection of CNS Outstanding Service Award – Hosung So
Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Spring – Data has been distributed and another set of data will be sent out tomorrow.
b. Summer 2009 – Registration is May 4th – 20th 

c. Fall 2009 – The schedule has gone to print
2.
Criteria for summer division of funds – Peter went over committee recommendation for criteria for summer division of funds. After a discussion, the chairs agreed to use the new criteria on a probationary basis for this summer. The chairs also agreed to be responsible in assigning faculty to classes.
a.     Details of policy implementation – Committee recommendation
i. the amount of $10 per SCU be distributed first

ii. of balance, 20% distributed based on proportional FTES

iii. of balance, 80% distributed based on net salaries

 
b.     Other considerations - None
4.
Enrollment reports – The dean went over a proposed enrollment report that Ross Moran will run after John Craig fully retires next year. He asked if there were additional data that the chairs would like on the report. After a discussion, the chairs requested that the new report replicate John’s data. 
a. 
Access to a website archive of census data for past quarters would be nice. 

b. 
Data that compares the university, other colleges and past year enrollments. SFR and FTEF would also be interesting.

c. 
Data available as an excel spreadsheet.

d. 
PDC FTES paid for by the college included or excluded
e. 
departmental details by class section – This suggestion appears to be available now at http://info001.csusb.edu/schedule/astra/schedule.jsp, so it will not be recommended.
5.
Construction Projects:

a. Observatory – Related upcoming meeting with Southern California Edison on campus.  Government appropriation through the Department of Energy has been identified and the application has been prepared.
b. List of university projects and CNS projects – No change in the status of on-campus projects.  No word yet on Group II equipment being restored.  Chairs with Group II funds were asked to provide the dean with a list of equipment to be purchased when funds are restored and costs.
